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1. No proper documentation on deleted journal entries in accounting system

Observation

During our audit, we noted that 3 Journal Vouchers (FV2212180, FV2205082, and FV2205083) were 
removed directly from the accounting system resulted in Journal Vouchers (JVs) were not sequential 
number. The management informed us that the identified missing JVs were related to the incorrect 
accounting transactions being made into the accounting system initially, and subsequently were found 
out as errors/mistakes, the finance team then decided to remove their initial posting and reposted the 
correct transactions instead.

Implication 

There is no audit trial for the missing JVs. This causes the Organisation may have difficulty in accounting 
for the completeness of the adjustments and reversals made. Subsequent verification of transactions 
may therefore be difficult, and the unnecessary timings might also be consumed. 

Furthermore, there is an increased risk of unauthorised posting of removal transactions being made 
and not being detected on a timely basis. 

Recommendation 

Incorrected accounting transactions should be corrected by additional journal voucher rather than 
deleted/removed it directly from the accounting system. The reversal transactions shall be evidence of 
the review and approve in the form of journal voucher together with appropriate supporting documents. 

Management’s response 

Action: We will improve from next year. 

Responsible person: Mr. Try Sokha, Finance Manager 

Timing: 2023 
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